From: Larry Mayer

To: Info

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Re: NIRB: Information Request # 1 for University of New Hampshire's "HEALY2021 Transit” Project
Proposal

Date: Friday, April 30, 2021 6:03:05 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow
direction, unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Cassel Kapolak,

Many thanks for contacting me again. I sincerely apologize. I was under the misconception
that the forms that I submitted to the Nunavut Planning Commission were being forwarded to
the Nunavut Impact Review Board and I had not realized that further information was required
by the Nunavut Impact Review Board. I am currently away from my office (visiting my 2
year old granddaughter for the first time in more than a year) and don't have access to my past
email. If you could possibly send me the link to the online form I will try to fill it out from
here. If this is not possible I will be back to my office by 10 May and will be able to get past
emails then.

Again my sincere apologies for my misunderstanding and thank you in advance for your
understanding.

Many thanks,

larry

On 4/30/2021 4:36 PM, Info wrote:

Dear Larry Mayer:

Please see the attached correspondence from the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB
or Board) requesting the submission of additional information in support of the NIRB's
Screening of University of New Hampshire’s “HEALY2021 Transit” project proposal
(NIRB: 21YNO17; NPC: 149490).

Should you have any questions or require clarification regarding this information
request, you are encouraged to contact Cassel Kapolak, Environmental Administrator at
(867) 983-4605 or via email at info@nirb.ca.

Best regards,

Cassel Kapolak
Environmental Administrator

Nunavut Impact Review Board
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